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512 The Un-Lawful use of Parker Road 
Recreational Field and alleys/walkways 
and right of way surrounding Parker Road, 
Belmont Road, Castle Road, Rosebery 
Road and London Road

5 October 2018 Mrs R 
Stammers

It is the Council’s opinion that he applicant 
has correctly sought permissions, the 
planning application was correctly processed 
and accords with legislation. The Council has 
therefore not acted unlawfully or 
inappropriately.

513 Against the noise of barking dogs at 49 
Lea Road, Chadwell St Mary, Grays, RM16 
4DD

22 October 
2018

Mr Taylor Officers have observed the barking of dogs 
as alleged by the petitioners and served 
notice on the occupier under the relevant 
legislation. Observations are continuing and 
should a recurrence of the barking be 
witnessed by the Council’s officers the 
appropriate prosecution will be commenced. 
To date no barking after the notice came into 
effect has been witnessed by officers.

514 Calling for the pedestrian crossings in Ship 
Lane and High Street to be upgraded to 
Pelican crossings with an additional 
Pelican added to Stifford Road, creating a 
three way controlled scheme.

31 October 
2018

Councillor 
Smith

The Transport Development team have 
drafted a number of design proposals in order 
to address the issues. These options will be 
discussed in detail with the ward members so 
that an agreed approach can be identified 
and taken forward for wider consultation with 
local residents and business in December.

515 Call for Thurrock Counc il to review its 
Permit Parking Area (PPA) in Hobart Road. 
This has left inadequate parking for all 
residents of Freemantle House, Brisbane 
House and Tasmania House.

31 October 
2018

Councillor 
Allen

The provision of additional parking spaces to 
support residents in this location will require 
an allocation of Thurrock Council Housing 
land. This has been discussed with the 
Council’s Housing team and locations 
considered to ascertain if additional parking 
spaces can be provided. There are another 2 
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car parks in addition to the car park situated 
next to Tasmania House, that provide in 
excess of another 40 spaces. These are 
located on Leicester Road and on Hobart 
Road (opposite no 9 Hobart Road) that 
residents living in the High rise flats could 
use. If the land is found to be suitable a 
revised plan to identify additional parking will 
be progressed and residents will be 
informed. Initial indications identify that 12 
additional parking spaces could be 
implemented within the land that has been 
identified. A scheme to deliver these parking 
spaces is likely to commence in 
January/February 2019.

516 The residents of Grays are opposed to 
Thurrock Council's new interpretation of 
the parking restrictions on Lodge Lane 
which go against the agreement reached in 
2005.

31 October 
2018

Councillor C 
Kent

The Transport Development Team have 
commenced a review of the Traffic Regulation 
Order covering Lodge Lane and potential 
options will be considered.  These options will 
be prepared for consideration and action as 
appropriate over the next few weeks.


